Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Department of Transport and Regional Services

CASA
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (30 May 2001)


Question: 
CASA 06

Topic: 
Request for file

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 234-235

Senator O’Brien asked:  
I think that there is sufficient in this to warrant the Committee having access to the file, and I request that it be supplied to the Committee. 

Answer:

The release of this file would serve no public interest purpose, and in fact could be to the detriment of future CASA investigations.  The file contains witness statements and other information provided to CASA on an in-confidence basis.  As the Committee would be aware much of the information on these files would normally be subject to exemptions in the Freedom of Information Act relating to law enforcement activities, privacy, confidentiality and legal privilege.  The release of these files would establish an unfortunate precedent as witnesses would reasonably have a degree of unease if they thought statements made to CASA would be released publicly.  Further, the Authority considers that it would not be conducive to the proper administration of CASA’s regulatory function for details about the way it conducts investigations were to be disclosed to the public.

The investigations into Mr Toller’s breaches, the investigations and resulting actions have been thoroughly examined.  The files have been reviewed by independent legal experts and the major fault that has been found with the investigations, is that Mr Toller received special and unfavourable treatment, being investigated twice for the same incident.

It is the view of the Government that there has been more than adequate scrutiny of this matter and that it is closed. 
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